Spokes Planning Group

Minutes of Meeting of 2 Sept. 2013

Present: BC, EH, PH, AM, ER, SS

Apologies: DR, MP

1 Meeting with CEC Planning officials: discussion of topics and examples. Topics include failure to ensure continuity of cycle routes in major developments after a 'Master Plan',eg Haymarket Yards, and Morrison St to Festival Sq; Spokes comments on applications often ignored, eg Granton Harbour, Orwell Terrace; existing properties could be enhanced, eg with better parking, within Change of Use applications. Consistency could be achieved at virtually no public cost.


Action: ER and PH, with David Givan of CEC

2 Webpage for live planning applications, giving location and other details: approved. Action: ER and EH

3 Designing Streets: Scot Gov't research shows Local Authorities (LAs) not doing enough to implement guidance. Suggest contacting officials at VQ to publicise this, and circulate advice to LAs. Edin Transport Forum (ETF) has this as a main topic at meeting of 19th Sept. Action: SS

4 TROs:


WAR cycle lane to be made mandatory – odd choice,but it's a start!


30mph limit on long stretch of Freelands Rd, Ratho


Short lengths of bus lane to be removed – various locations; seek cycle lane 
replacement where possible. Action: SS

5 A90 path at Burnshot: new section now completed. Proposal for baffles against headlights, but no noise controls; some overhead vegetation needs removed (Action PH)

6 TIE Cttee Meeting: (SS brought wodge of papers)

a Prioritisation policy; to go to Cttee in Oct. Cllr Bill Henderson to meet DdF

b Draft of new Local Tpt Strategy is online; deadline 13 Oct for comments. Earlier consultation on 10 specific items got encouraging results, eg on 20mph zones; 20mph for shopping streets; streets closure near schools at certain times; 40mph streets to be re-considered. Sunday parking restrictions were more contentious. Report sadly didn't include commitment to look at non-20 streets within the zone. Greens amendment for annual review was lost on vote.

c ATAP Review: Jim Orr asked why so many actions were behind schedule; reply was the lack of staff, which, they claim, has now been remedied.

d report on 5% commitment was accepted;

e road re-instatement by Utilities: two more inspectors to be employed, and all re-instatements will be inspected.

7 Other Transport matters:

1-way exemptions for cyclists: two streets near Meadowbank were supposed to get cycle exemptions when made 1-way, 2 years ago; CEC acknowledged error but have still not taken remedial action. Roseburn Gardens is good example of rat-run which should become 1-way.

City Centre: SS attended an ETF sub-group; Festival partial closure of George St was popular and successful; “cafe culture”; sub-group was anti buses on George St.

Give Way/Stop markings on cycle paths (issue raised by member): agreed this was not a major issue for us; signage itself is good indication of junction; some experts argue confusion is good.

8 Canals stakeholder group: we support better surfacing for cyclists throughout the network; suggested that improvements could work outwards from nodes, eg Linlithgow, Falkirk etc. Alleviation of cobbles (eg aqueducts) also highly desirable.

9 Date of next meeting: 7 Oct., at BC's, 14/5 Springwell Place, EH11 2JA

Peter Hawkins
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